

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203

council@ledyardct.org

February 27, 2024

Mrs. Sheila (Rusty) Godino 1906 Center Groton Road Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mrs. Godino:

With the receipt of your February 13, 2024 resignation from the Cemetery Committee the Town Council would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your dedication to the town during your more than thirty-years of serving as the Chairman of the Committee.

The Town Council appreciates your forethought, perspective, and contributions in diligently working to maintain our public cemeteries with the implementation of the *Adopt a Cemetery Program* ensuring that abandoned and historic cemeteries would not fall into neglect; and to honor our veterans with the organization and mobilization of countless volunteers to place American flags on each of their gravesites on Memorial Day, recognizing those who gave so much for our country, and making sure our fallen service members were not forgotten.

Ledyard's volunteers such as yourself are the backbone that has made our community a great place to live and to lay to rest our loved ones. The Town of Ledyard has benefited from your many years of commitment and leadership. Your dedicated stewardship has been of significant value, and has not gone unnoticed, and for that we are truly grateful.

Your compassion to care for the gravesites of those who no longer have family to look after them will not be forgotten.

With Our Sincere Thanks,

S. Nami Rodu

S. Naomi Rodriguez

Chairman

cc: Cemetery Committee